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H. faicigera, Cr. Slave Lake, Hudson's Bay. Black, head with a
small yellow frontal spot ; thorax without discal marks, with a narrow
uniform yellow border. Elytra yellow, with the suture black (narrowing
out before the apex), and each with a black, equally broad vitta, suddenly
incurved before the apex. L., .22 in,

H. americana, Cr. Hudson’s Bay. Tibise pale, metepimera black,
thoracic margin narrow in front, broader and emarginate at sides, sutural
vitta suddenly dilated at one-third. L., .20 in.

Coccinella transversalis, Muls. Victoria, Van. Isl. A variety of C.
transversoguttaia, in which the basal band is divided, or only the
scutellar spot left. It, therefore, resembles, superficially, C. monticola,
from which it may be separated by the thoracic spot, as showr in the
preceding table.

Anatis Rathwoni, Lec. Nanaimo, Van. Isl. (Holland). Alay be
known from 4. r5-punctata by the black meso-and metepimera.

Psyllobora iedata, Lec. Victoria, Nanaimo, Van. Island. Smaller
than P. zo-maculata, spots mostly brown, sub-confluent, punctuation
fainter.

The more essential bibliography of this family is not extensive, but in
part very difficult to procure. The following are the principal titles :—

1850. Mulsant. Species des Coleopteres trimeres securipalpes.
Ann. Soc. d’Agric., Lyon, Ser. II., 1S50. Supplement Ann. Soc. Linn,
Lyon, Ser. III., 1853. Additions et rectifications, 1. c., Ser. II., 1836.

1852. Le Conte. Remarks upon the Coccinellide of the United States.
Proc. Acad. Nat. Sci., Phila,, Vol. V1.

1873. Crotch. Revision of the Coccinellide of the United States.
Trans. Am. Ento. Soc., IV.

18S0. Le Conte. Short studies of North American Coleoptera. Trans.
Am. Ento. Soc., VIIL (p. 186, Hyperaspis).

PHILAMPELUS ACHEMON.

+  While collecting on the 29th of last June, at an electric light
on the outskirts of Toronto, in company with AMr. H. R. Hayter, he
captured a @ specimen of Philampelus achemon, Drury. The insect
had lost one antenna, but was otherwise in perfect condition. I have
not heard of any other capture of this insect near Toronto.

G. M. StEWarT, Toronto.



